
Sheshequin Township Minutes

February 18th, 2025 Regular Meeting 

Chairman Lafy opened the meeting at 3:50pm:  

Attendees, Chairman Kurt D. Lafy, John Smith, member, and Vice-Chairman Joe Richter; also present was 

secretary, Lori Kepner.  There was one visitor present, Brandy Smith

Lafy motioned to accept the January 6th, 2025 Reorganizational meeting and the January 6th, 2025 

Regular Meeting minutes.  Smith seconded and all agreed.   The road master provided a verbal road 

report.  They have been plowing and sanding as needed.  The Grader has been fixed and is back at the 

Township.  They have been repairing equipment as needed.

There is nothing new to report on the Fire Dept, EMC or Web site.  There is nothing new with the 

township website.  Lafy provided a new SEO company interested in taking on Sheshequin Township as 

their new client for a year to start (North Central Sewage Agency); they are out of Wellsboro PA.  There is

nothing new with Code permit reports at this time; all permits that were received were forwarded to the

board.  Once the Board has a phone conference with Code Inspections and our Solicitor they will move 

forward as needed at our next meeting.

Old Business: There is nothing new on the progress for the Solar Ordinance.  Smith will continue to work 

on getting information on new radios for the township.  The board discussed a new hire.  Richter made a 

motion to advertise on Wiggle 100.  He will get something written up for the Township to broadcast on 

Wiggle and give it to Kepner to set up with Wiggle 100.  Smith seconded and all agreed.  It will cost the 

Township approximately $180.00 to advertise for 10 days.    

New Business:  The Board discussed Spring Cleanup.  Kepner is to find out what dates are available and 

work with Smith to get it scheduled.  We will be bidding out for Cinders and Fuel at the March meeting 

to open at the April meeting.  Smith is to get figures to Kepner for each before the March meeting.

The Township received the 2025 Insurance proposal from Kilmer Insurance.  Lafy made a motion to 

accept Kilmer Insurance as our Insurance agent again this year.  Smtih seconded and all agreed.   

Lafy made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Smith seconded and all agreed. The meeting was 

adjourned at 7:30pm.  

Next meeting will be March 17th, 2025, at 6:30pm.     

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary


